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SUMMER TERM NEWSLETTER TWO, 2025
Dear Parent/carer, 
Please find details of some of our key events scheduled for the remaining weeks of this half term.
Hopefully, the weather will improve so that the children can enjoy the final few days of term in what is looking like a very exciting end-of-year programme! Please note, you will receive (if you have not done so already) a bespoke letter with further information for each event:

Whole/partial school activity days
· Early Years Summer Disco (after school), Thursday 3rd July.
School educational visits and visitors
· Reception educational visit to Smithills Farm, Wednesday 25th June. Class 2 with Mrs Roberts.
· Reception educational visit to Smithills Farm, Thursday 26th June. Class 3 with Mrs Duffy.
· Year 3 & 4 educational visit to Blackpool Zoo, Thursday 3rd July. 

· Year 5 & 5 educational visit to One Adventure Activity Centre, Monday 7th July.
Year 6 transition day/s

· Wednesday 2nd July. Some Secondary schools may invite a small cohort of identified pupils into school to allow for some specialist supported transition experiences with their Inclusion & SEND team. Individual secondary school will let you know in advance if your child is part of this cohort/group.
· Thursday 3rd July. Transition day for ALL Year 6 children joining an Oldham secondary school in September. Please note, you will receive a bespoke transition letter from your child’s chosen secondary school that will provide details for the day.
New school year 2025/26
From July onwards, school will start to circulate essential information in preparation for the new school year, commencing this September. To start this process, please find attached a copy of our 2025/26 holiday plan. This is also published on our school website. A 2026/27 holiday plan will be available shortly.
School attendance: reminder for the last few weeks
If your child is absent from school, please inform the school office at the earliest possible opportunity. This will ensure our records are up-to-date and accurate. All evidence shows that pupils achieve better in school when they have good attendance. 

From September, the DFE’s ‘Working Together to Improve School Attendance’ has become statutory guidance for all schools in England. The document can be accessed on the GOV.UK website, via the link below:

www.gov.uk/government/publications/working-together-to-improve-school-attendance .

With effect from August 19th, 2024, new rules have increased fines for pupils missing school. These include:

There will be a single National Threshold for when a penalty notice must be considered by all schools in England of 10 sessions of unauthorised absence within a rolling 10 school week period. These sessions do not have to be consecutive and can be made up of any type of unauthorised absence - this means that once a child has 10 unauthorised sessions (5 days or more), within a 10-week period, they will be issued with a penalty notice.

With the above in mind, kindly be aware that if your child reaches stage 2 of our attendance monitoring process, they will be added to our attendance monitoring list and their attendance will be regularly monitored by the Local Authority Attendance Team. All pupils who reach stage 2 require medical evidence to authorise ANY absences. If you do not provide medical evidence for their absence, their non-attendance will be marked as unauthorised, even if you contact school to advise us of their reason for absence. Once your child has reached 10 missed sessions (5 days), a penalty notice will be issued by the Local Authority. Prior to your child reaching stage 2 absence monitoring, you will receive a notification letter from our school.

The fine for unauthorised school absences for 5 days or more across the country will be increasing to £80 if paid within 21 days, or £160 if paid within 28 days. This is a fine per parent, per child.

In the case of repeated fines, if a parent receives a second fine for the same child within any three-year period, this will be charged at the higher rate of £160. This is a fine per parent, per child.

For a third offence of 5 unauthorised days of absence within a 3-year period, parents will be taken to Magistrates’ Court. Prosecution can lead to a criminal record and fines of up to £2,500 per parent, per child. If found guilty, this would appear on a DBS certificate for ‘failure to safeguard a child’s education.

The Government drive to improve pupil attendance means your child’s attendance is more important than ever and we urge you to support our school and your child’s education; by ensuring they attend school during term time.

Our goal is to support you and your child in developing good habits and ensuring they have the best opportunity to succeed in school. If you require any advice or support with your child’s attendance please contact the school office, who can arrange an appointment with a member of our attendance team.
Current attendance figures (from start of this school year)
At the end of the summer half term one (23/05/25) OUR School (Reception to Year 6) attendance average stood at 94.5%. Oldham’s Primary School attendance average (at the same point, 23/05) stood at 94.7%. 
Please help us ‘bridge’ this small deficit by ensuring that your child attends school on time and each day from now until Friday 18th July. Thank you for your improved attendance efforts this academic year.  
Please note that our school attendance policy can be found on our website.
Upper Key Stage 2 (Class 10, 11 & 12) collection arrangements: Children finish at 3.20pm and exit school via the school hall doors facing the car park.

Parents and Carers are encouraged to collect their child/ren at the end of the school day from the designated exit point. Parents are responsible for making collection arrangements with their child/ren. However, do speak with your child’s class teacher if you have any specific requests. Please note the following advice from ‘The Child Accident Prevention Trust’.

‘The Child Accident Prevention Trust (CAPT) has identified children between the age of 7 and 11 as a group who are at significant risk of being involved in road accidents. CAPT states that 7- to 11-year-olds are easily distracted at the roadside and may run out quickly. In addition, CAPT research shows that young children (below the age of 9) cannot judge the speed and distance of vehicles in the same way as adults and as such this directly affects their ability to ‘know’ how much time they have to cross a road.’

The pupils are regularly instructed not to leave the school site if they have a collection arrangement in place. If the expected person ‘collecting’ cannot be seen/ found, the class teacher will insist that the child returns to the school premises. 

If you have made a ‘collection arrangement’ with your child, please form an orderly queue and wait patiently- an efficient handover is essential to ensure your child’s safety. 

Following pupil collection, please disperse from the school site swiftly and safely. Do note, once a parent has collected their child, parent ‘parental responsibility’ is re-established. This includes responsibility for their child’s behaviour after the end of the school day. Please keep your child in close attendance and under strict supervision. 
Parent/carers who arrive late to collect their child from school should go directly to the main entrance. If collection arrangements have been made, we expect the pupil to remain on the school site until collection or further notice.

Local Authority Health and Safety Directive
PE: Kits and Earrings: reminder
In line with our PE dress code, we expect children to have their PE kits in school on their designated PE day (this information will be shared by your child’s class teacher). As a guide we recommend the following:

A pair of shorts

A T-shirt (NO crop tops. They are unsuitable for some contact sports)

A tracksuit/long sleeve top/jogging bottoms (For use in winter/outdoor PE if applicable)

Sports specific trainers (Trainers that offer both protection and traction)

Earrings worn by pupils must be removed before a PE lesson or covered with plasters (if the latter is the case, we recommend that a spare box of plasters is sent to school which will be retained for future lessons).

The most sensible (and cheapest!) way to adhere to this directive is for a pupil NOT to wear earrings on days when they have PE timetabled. This will save time, prevent potential pupil distress (removing or covering earrings), and advert potential loss of property (earrings being ‘lost’ upon removal). In addition, we remind parents/carers that our School Uniform Policy (as circulated, July and September 2024) stipulates:

General Appearance: Earrings and Other Jewellery
Earrings: please ensure if your child arrives at school wearing an earring/pair of earrings, that they are small, discreet, and importantly, lie ‘flat’ to the ear. This message follows instruction from Oldham Council’s Health and Safety Team to avoid an earring being ‘caught’ during playtime/lunchtime and potentially causing significant injury. 

‘Hoop’ type earrings, ‘large’ earrings, and earrings that ‘dangle’ from the ear is not permitted in school. In general, no jewellery is allowed in school other than a wristwatch. This includes no rings (or any other finger jewellery) and no jewellery worn around the neck please.
Also, no false nails (all types). Nail extensions or decorated fingernails are not allowed for safety reasons, and which may potentially inhibit learning within some curriculum areas. Nails should be natural and kept short. Clear nail varnish is permitted.

Re-notice of an early finish, Friday 18th July (last day of this school year)

Reception children: 12.45pm

Key Stage One children: 12.50pm

Key Stage Two Children: 12.55pm
And finally, please see attachment for details of our September 2025 Nursery offer. At present, we have a small number of places still available. Let’s work together.
Yours sincerely,

M Roberts

Mark Roberts

Headteacher
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